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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd May 2016 in The Town Hall, Belturbet.
Presiding:


Councillor (Cllr) Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach. 

Present:
Councillors Madeleine Argue, Cllr Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty.
In attendance:   
Ger Finn, Director of Service. Derry Scanlan, SEE Cavan Belturbet Municipal District Office.
Also in attendance:  
Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council
Cllr Argue started off the meeting offering sympathy to Derry Scanlan on the recent death of his father in law and to Ger Finn on the recent death of his brother in law.
Cllr Smith also associated himself with the sympathy.
Cathaoirleach Sean Smith raised the minutes of the previous meeting.  Cllr Smith proposed and Cllr Argue seconded.
(i)  Matters arising from previous meeting

Ballyconnell Parking

Cllr Brady stated that there was a car park offered to the County Council if they are willing to surface it.  Derry Scanlan stated that he looked at it and there are 60 parking spaces that could be made available. It would involve a capital investment of €40,000. Derry also stated that proposal for 2 hours parking has been drafted for public consultation.
Cllr Smith said he had been contacted by the owner of another car park to rent on Main Street, Ballyconnell. Cllr McVitty asked if this owner had been approached.  Ger Finn and Derry Scanlan stated that he had been spoken with but that rent was too high.

Cllr Brady asked if there was a problem getting funding.  Ger Finn & Derry Scanlan stated that funding was not available at present.  Cllr McVitty asked about Preaching House Lane and who owned this property.  Derry Scanlan stated that there were several owners.
Calming measures at Drumcrave National School, Cavan.

Derry Scanlan Met Principal, Ms Olivia Brady, and is monitoring the issue in relation to the last afternoon collection

Lights on Cock Hill
Sensors are in place to counteract nuisance button pushers.
The need to extend the lighting to roundabout at Carrickane 
Cllr Smith asked about extension of lighting at roundabout at Carrickane.   Derry Scanlan stated that the estimate was €30,000. 

Safety Measures on the junction on the N87 and Mill Road, Swanlinbar.

Cllr Feeley asked when NRA will report back.  Derry Scanlan stated that it was not a high priority with the TII (NRA) due to the lack of funding.

(ii) To note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme 

Derry Scanlan stated that Cavan County Council was carrying out an environmental screening on the roads that were flooded.  He also stated that tests on the roads revealed the presence of peat in the subgrade. Therefore those roadworks may only be a temporary solution and some of these roads will go down again. Works on these roads were due to commence shortly.
Drainage work has commenced on roads at Aghalacken (Cavan), Coragh (Killeshandra) and Cloncollow (Ballyconnell)

Members Items
1. Marble Arch Geopark re-evaluation inspection.
Cllr Feeley stated that the Geopark was up for re-evaluation this year.  He stated that it was important to score well as a poor assessment could lead to suspension or removel from the Geopark Network. He asked that everything required is met.  He stated that there were a substantial number of signs erected and that all resources be made available for any works that has to be done.
Cllr McVitty agreed and stated that this is the third time Geopark has been inspected.

Cllr Brady supported the motion. Cllr Smith also supported the motion and stated there was huge investment in the last while in the Geopark.

Cllr Smith congratulated the 40 Geopark guides and complimented them on their professionalism and knowledge of the area.

Derry Scanlan stated that the inspection is down for early June. 
2. Derelict properties and the rejuvenation of our villages and towns.
Cllr Feeley stated that this has been discussed numerous times. He stated there are a lot of derelict and vacant properties in our Municipal District.  He stated that very few people were living on premises in towns and villages.  He also said we should call for incentive for redevelopment of premises and that there needs to be action taken at national level.

Cllr Argue supported the motion and stated that the Tidy Towns were doing their best.

Cllr McVitty asked what was the position of premises bought by developers and people living outside the country that bought houses and left them.  He asked if we can follow registered owners.

Ger Fin stated that we can really only effectively follow up on the premises in the towns.  He stated there will be more discussion in May and they are going to pick two towns in each Municipal District to try initiatives.
Cllr Brady asked how far we can go to secure these premises.

Ger Finn stated that there was a survey done around the county and it would cost €200,000 plus to demolish the number of properties on the list.
Cllr Smith stated that we need to get people to come back and reside in towns and villages.

Cllr Argue stated that there were only 3 families living in Cavan Town at present.

Cllr Argue stated that the Bus Office in Cavan Town was a disgrace and that it actually looks derelict.  She stated nobody sweeps around it.  Ger Finn stated that Bus Eireann was aware of this as it has been highlighted in the IBAL Reports.

Cllr McVitty asked about requesting funding to purchase some of these buildings and bring some of the homeless back into the towns.

Cllr Feeley said that existing owners should get some incentive to repair their buildings. He stated we don’t have any homelessness in Cavan.

3. Need to maximize funding for surface dressing of our regional and local roads.
Cllr Feeley stated that the roadwork network was deteriorating and substantial monies need to be spent on surface dressing.  He stated that there was a lot of road wearing and surface dressing would make huge improvement.
Cllr McVitty agreed with Cllr Feeley and asked if water coming out on roads could be addressed.

Ger Finn stated that it was the landowner’s responsibility to keep water off the roads.

Cllr Smith stated that surface dressing of roads was vital.  He said years ago we ended up with pothole issues and that came from not resurfacing roads. 

Cllr McVitty stated that the County Council shouldn’t be responsible for water on the roads.

Ger Finn stated that the General Service Supervisors would sort it if names are given into the Municipal District Office.  They would follow it up.

Derry Scanlan stated that in previous years the target was to surface dress 10% of the road network annually. We are now only surfacing 5% of the roads across the county. We were allocated €1.5 million when realistically it should be €3 million.  He said if we get any extra monies it should be towards surface dressing but that depended on the time of year of allocation.
4. Bridge Street Centre Board of Management wish to extend an invitation for Cavan Belturbet Municipal District to nominate two of its members to join the Board of Management of the centre.
 Cllr Smith Proposed and Cllr Brady seconded.
 Cllr Madeleine Argue and Cllr Eugene Greenan were unanimously elected to the Board
5. To approve report in accordance with Part V111 of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Regulations 2001-2008 (Article 81) in respect of the construction of front, side and rear boundary walls with access to rear of bungalow, all connected to existing services at Kilnaglare Upper, Butlersbridge, Co. Cavan.
 Cllr Feeley proposed and Cllr Argue seconded.
6.  To approve report in accordance with Part V111 of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Regulations 2001-2008 (Article 81) in respect of the construction of disabled accessible ramp and ancillary works at Largan, Carrickaboy, Co. Cavan.
Cllr Feeley proposed and Cllr Argue seconded. 
7. To Adopt Draft Standing Orders for Cavan Belturbet Municipal District V 2 13/01/2015
Cllr Greenan asked that Item No 7 be changed to 3 motions instead of 2. Ger Finn stated that he would adopt it to being 3 motions.

8. Location of proposed Cavan Town Christmas Market.
Derry Scanlan stated that he had a request from the Chamber of Commerce to have Christmas Markets in the Market Square in Cavan Town for 4/5 days next December.
It was unanimously decided to grant permission for the temporary trading spaces.
9. A.O.B
Use of the Town Hall Arts Space

Cllr Greenan stated that he had huge appreciation for the people in the Town Hall, but that they are not all that inclusive for other people who want to use it. He referred to the Bingo nights.
Ger Finn stated that previously not many people wanted to use the Town Hall except for the people in it now. The Bingo Committee has constant exclusive use on the prime nights (weekends) and this had been detrimental to the operation of any programme. He said he would mention it to the artists and discuss it with particular groupings.

Proposed Community Grants for Consideration:
Cllr Feeley proposed and Cllr Brady Seconded.

Proposed bus shelter at Bus Station in Cavan Town.

Cllr Greenan asked that we re-issue the letter we sent previously requesting a bus shelter at Bus Station in Cavan Town. Cllr Argue supported this. 
Meeting closed at 4.40pm
Next meeting:  Tuesday 21st June 2016 at 3.30pm in Old Reference Library, Farnham Street, Cavan.
Signed:  ________________________

Date:   __________________________
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